
EAST TENNESSEE STATE UNIVERSITY 
BOARD OF TRUSTEES 

AUGUST 2017 SPECIAL CALLED MEETING 
 

3:30-4:00pm EDT 
Thursday 
August 24, 2017 

Telephonic Meeting 
Johnson City, TN 

 
ORDER OF BUSINESS 

 
I. Call to Order 

 
II. Roll Call  

 
III. Naming of the Football Stadium 

 
IV. President’s Report 
 

V. Other Business 
 
VI. Adjournment 

 
 

 



 

EAST TENNESSEE STATE UNIVERSITY 
BOARD OF TRUSTEES 

 
ACTION ITEM 

 
 
DATE: 
 

August 24, 2017 

ITEM: 
 

Naming of the Football Stadium 

RECOMMENDED ACTION: 
 

Approval 

PRESENTED BY: 
 

Brian Noland, President 

 
 
East Tennessee State University will begin playing football in an on-campus facility for the first 
time since November 22, 2003. The new home for university’s football program is a classic 
horseshoe designed stadium nestled at the foot of Buffalo Mountain in the campus's southwest 
corner. Designed by McCarty Holsaple McCarty and built by BurWil Construction Company, 
the stadium will provide a venue for campus engagement and alumni/community development. 
  
The university is grateful for the longstanding and generous support of Mr. William B. Greene, 
Jr., Dr. Linda Latimer, and the Bank of Tennessee.  Service to the community and the people of 
Northeast Tennessee has been a cornerstone of Mr. Greene’s business career, and his unwavering 
support of the university and the athletic programs is without reproach.  From scholarships to the 
Warren-Greene Golf practice facility center, Mr. Greene has transformed the lives of students at 
ETSU for more than four decades.  In recognition of his long-standing support of ETSU, staff 
proposes that the new football stadium be named for Mr. William B. Greene, Jr. 
 
MOTION: I move that the Board of Trustees approve naming ETSU’s football stadium the 
“William B. Greene, Jr. Stadium.” 
 
 


